
 13th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

It has been another exciting week at school with lots of hard work and commitment shown by the 

children!   

  

Yr6 SATs week  

We are extremely proud of the determination and commitment shown by our year 6 pupils this 

week during their SATs tests. They have completed 6 tests papers across English and Maths over a 

four day period. A big thank you to the staff team of teachers and LSAs who helped to support 

and administer the tests throughout the week. We hope to receive the results towards the end of 

July so that pupils can have the results with their end of year school report.   

  

2 Johns E-safety day Monday 16
th

 May 2022  

As was mentioned last week, we have secured the booking of the 2 Johns to come and deliver a 

day long E-safety training for children, staff and parents. You have been sent a letter detailing the 

event and we warmly invite you to attend a parent training workshop at 8pm on Monday 16
th

 

May via zoom using the link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83564965253  

If you would like to learn more about the work of the 2 Johns feel free to check out their web 

page: https://esafetytraining.org/  

  

Jubilee celebration Friday 27
th

 May 2022  

On the last Friday of this half term (27
th

 May), as a school we will be marking the Queen’s Plati-

num Jubilee. On the day, children can come to school in non-uniform wearing blue, red or white 

(or a combination). We ask for a voluntary contribution of up to a £1, or if you would like to      

donate more, in change (1p,2p,5p,10,20p etc). In conjunction with the PFA we will be raising 

money for a Sensory Trail to be installed in the playground to add to our outdoor learning expe-

rience for all children and especially those with SEND. Our plan is to use the change brought in to 

create a money trail in the shape of the Queen’s crown. On the day, weather permitting, children 

will eat outside with their classes (mini, street-party style) and enjoy a creative activity in the      

classroom as well as learning all about the history of the Queen and her life. A cold option will be 

available if your child usually has a dinner so that all the children can sit together outside (more 

details on this to follow). We look forward to this celebration of her majesty’s life. This will replace 

our ‘biscuit’ non-uniform day for this half-term.   

  

We hope that you enjoy the weekend ahead,   

The leadership team  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83564965253
https://esafetytraining.org/


Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to 
us by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, 
press one and leave a message on the voicemail box stating 
your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence and when 
we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 
or more school days without reason. 



Important dates:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
:  

 

 

Please be advised that due to COVID-19 there have 
been some changes to our school dates.   

All given dates are subject to amendment. 

Monday 16th May 2022 2 ‘John’s Parent Event 

Friday 20th May 2022 Curriculum Enrichment Day 

Friday 27th May 2022  Jubilee Day 

Monday 30th May– Friday 3rd June 2022 May Half Term 

Monday 6th June 2022 Children return 

Monday 6th June 2022 Year 1 Phonics Screening Week 

Wednesday 22nd June 2022 AM EYFS Sports Day 

Friday 24th June 2022 AM Y1, Y2 and Y3 Sports Day 

Friday 24th June 2022 PM Y4, Y5 and Y6 Sports Day 

Tuesday 19th July 2022 Biscuit Non-School Uniform Day 

Wednesday 20th and Thursday 21st July 

2022  

Non Pupil days (INSET days) 

Friday 22nd July— Wednesday 31st Au-

gust 2022 

Summer Holidays  

Thursday 1st September and Friday 2nd 

September  2022 

Non Pupil days (INSET days) 

Monday 5th September 2022 Pupils return to school  



Year 1 

This term year 1 are looking at plants 

where they have been focusing on 

the life cycle of a bean plant. They 

planted their beans and have thor-

oughly enjoyed watching them 

grow! As you can see, they have 

been looking after them incredibly 

well, giving them plenty of water 

and sunlight. We think they may be 

big enough for Jack to climb soon!  

This week in Reception we  have been learning about Little Red Riding Hood. We made cards from Grandma 
to make her feel better with the picnic. We spent lots of time thinking about what we would see and hear 
if we were little red riding hood walking through the woods.  

We have done lots of craft around Little Red Riding hood. We have thought about the best material to 
make a cape out of and have tested them on our toys. We have also made wolf masks out of paper plates 
and have painted a picture of Little Red Riding Hood. We have made lots of different houses for Grandma, 
out of shapes and using our junk modelling. 

 

In maths we have been learning shapes. We have had lots of fun doing puzzles and trying to make all the 
pieces fit together. We have also been doing tangrams and rotating the shapes to make new pictures, like a 
house or animals.  



In maths we have been finding out about 

direction and position. We have been us-

ing key mathematical vocabulary such as 

anticlockwise, clockwise, half, full and 

quarter. and practised these in the class-

room. We also went outside and drew our 

own mazes, in groups we described the 

directions and turns needed to get from 

the start to the end of our maze.  

In History, we continued to develop our 

knowledge of the Great Fire of London. 

We learned how to use different sources 

of information  to  help find answers to 

questions. Once we had explored the 

sources we played an interactive game 

show our knowledge. Lastly, we worked 

with a friend to create and design a poster 

all about the Great Fire of London! It gave 

us the perfect opportunity to showcase 

everything we have learned so far.  

 

In English we have been learning about letters. We have started to look at the features of a letter 

and have started to plan our very own letter! We are going to be writing our letters from the per-

spective of someone who witnessed the Great Fire of London.  We been using our senses (touch, 

smell, sight and hearing) to imagine what it would have been like. Our teachers were very impressed 

This week in Year 3, we became journalists. Continuing to be inspired by 

Christina Balit’s book Escape from Pompeii we are working towards a news-

paper report. In order to write a factual report about this historical event 

we conducted research, created timelines and interviewed (pretend) survi-

vors. As this disaster happened thousands of years ago, we asked ourselves, 

how do we know about the eruption? How can we know? Fortunately for 

us, the events of Pompeii’s devastating end comes from the letters of the seventeen-year-old Pliny the 

Younger. Discovered in the 16th century, Pliny’s letters reveal that he was staying with his uncle, Pliny 

the Elder, who was an official member of the Royal Court and in charge of the fleet 

within the Bay of Naples.  

Today the city of Pompeii is a tourist site, but is also protected and preserved as a 

UNESCO Heritage Site. Much of what we know about Roman life comes from the 

discovery of Pompeii. Mount Vesuvius is still an 

active volcano today and will erupt again at some 

point, although scientists have ways of predicting 

when this might be, so no need to be concerned. 

Our reports will be hot of the press, just in time 

for next week’s Newsletter!  



We are all having a ‘Pharoah’ time in year 4 studying An-

cient Egypt. This week we have sketched canopic jars; which 

were used to keep organs in after mummification, and written 

a non-chronological report about Cleopatra. Did you know she 

used to have a bath of asp’s milk? Yuck! 



‘And through it all this week we’ve offered lessons, 

A lot of fun and learning, 

Whether we were right or wrong, 

And in the classrooms, 

Wherever the lessons may take us, 

I know learning won’t break us…’ 

A quote from our fictional pupil, R. Williams. 

 

This week in Year Five, as you may have inferred from the pun above, we 
have been investigating the properties of angles. We found put that some 
angles are really small and cute - acute by name, some are alright when they 
are 90 degrees (more formally known as right-angles) and others obtuse. 
Furthermore, we learnt to accurately measure them and calculate their size 
round a point and on a straight line. We have even made cross-curricula links, 
applying our angle knowledge in coding. 

Elsewhere, and away from mathematics, pupils have started writing their au-
tobiographies. Some have included funny anecdotes and some even embar-
rassing (turns out Mr Beven wasn’t the only one to eat cat food as a baby…). 
The writing has enabled us to self-reflect on our memories and the moments 
that have helped shape the person we are today, as well as reflect on our as-
piration and where we wish to be one day. In science, our living things and 
animals topic has continued with a critical study into the differences be-
tween mammal and bird life cycles - but also our plants we seeded back dur-
ing week 1 have started to grow. Below are plants from TH and CP which are 
making some rapid growth - well done to the gardeners in these classes es-
pecially.  

“Year 5 are lovin’ angles instead”: Our Week in Year 5. 



 

Year 6 

Congratulations Year 6 for completing 

your SATs this week!  
All of the children have worked incredibly hard and should be 

extremely proud of themselves. Despite all of the tests, the 

children seemed to have a great week, and particularly 

enjoyed the daily breakfast - and it being served to them by 

the teachers! 

As a reward for all of their hard work, the children enjoyed 

free time on Friday, which involved playing their favourite 

‘Pirate Game’, outdoor fun on the field, and films.  



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

RJG  Seren   For using her sounds in her writing  

RMB  Callum  For his independent writing  

RFC  Elijah  For making good choices in all areas of his learning  

REC  Troy  For becoming more independent in the classroom   

1CH  Alice C  For showing great sportsmanship in PE and completing a running race in the 
fastest time out of the girls!  

1GC  Nasiib  
Phoebe  

For making the right choices and staying focussed on all tasks.  
For creating a fantastic piece of work in Music.   

1FK  Matthew  For great effort in all subjects, especially Maths.  

1BA  Chidera  For settling in well into her new class.   

2VC  Aronas  For consistently making good choices and completing work independently.  

2RS  George  For his hard work in maths this week.  

2NL  Antoinette O  For being enthusiastic and trying her best to improve her pace.   

3RM  Indra   For working hard with her reading   

3SH  Keira S  For a focused and successful attitude to Maths this week.  

3NM  Deborah O-D  For her perseverance and determination to earn the Mathletics badge  

4JP  Lily-Anne  for making a sustained effort, throughout this year, to successfully learn her 
times tables  

4MR  Ryan H  Being helpful all week and drastically improving his x table 
score  

4SA  Tia W  For contributing an amazing title and introduction paragraph to her non-
chronological report.  

5CP  Henry J  Having an amazing week and an improved attitude to learning.  

5BG  Lily F  Outstanding work in English.  

5NB  Jakub J  Excellent progress in Maths.  

5TH  Summer S  Excelling across the curriculum.  

6LC  All of 6LC  For being awesome during SATs week!  

6VP  All of 6VP  For being awesome during SATs week!  

6JM  All of 6JM  For being awesome during SATs week!  



Well done 3NM with an  

amazing 770 points this week!  

Who will be our TT Rock Stars 

leaders next week? 

A huge well done to 3NM 

who  currently have the 

most points this week.    

Well done to everyone 

who has accessed           

Mathletics this week! 



 

Does your child struggle with spelling?   Some children struggle with their phonological processing and 
memory which means that they have difficulty hearing the individual sounds (phonemes) within words. 
They may struggle to break down words into smaller parts or choose the correct letter to correspond to 
the sound they are intending to write.  

 

The British Dyslexia Association offers advice to help your child strengthen their spelling: 

 Help your child to understand words are made up of syllables and each syllable has a vowel sound. Say a word and ask 

how many syllables there are. Help your child to spell each syllable at a time 

 Write words in different coloured pens to make a rainbow or in shaving foam, flour or sand over and over again to help 

your child remember them 

 Look with your child at the bits in the words which they find difficult - use colours to highlight just the tricky bit 

 Look for the prefixes and suffixes in words, e.g. -tion, -ness and learn these chunks. Explore with your child how many 

words have the same chunks at the beginning or the end of words 

 Use flashcards or play matching games to let your child see the words lots of times - the more times they see the word, 

the better they will be able to read and spell it 

 Use cut out or magnetic letters to build words together, then mix up the letters and rebuild the word together 

 Use mnemonics - silly sentences where the first letter of each word makes up the word to be spelled 

 Find smaller words in the bigger word, for example 'there is a hen in when' 

Go over the rules of spelling together, e.g. a 'q' is always followed by a 'u'. Ask your child's teacher for the rules they teach in 
class 

Further advice and strategies can be found in the Soundcheck booklet within the link below: 

 

https://cdn.bdadyslexia.org.uk/uploads/documents/Advice/Help-Child/Parents_BookletLandscapev2_2.pdf?v=1554738568  

https://cdn.bdadyslexia.org.uk/uploads/documents/Advice/Help-Child/Parents_BookletLandscapev2_2.pdf?v=1554738568


 

 

PE Days 

Monday - Y1, 3NM, 4MR and Y4 

Tuesday - 2NL, Y6, 4JP, 5NB and 5CP 

Wednesday - RFC, REC, 1CH, 1GC, 1BA, 5BG and 5TH 

Thursday - 3SH, 3RM, 2VC, 2RS, 1FK and 4SA 

Friday - RMB, RJG, Y2, Y5, 6JM, 6LC, 6VP and Y3 

 

 

 

 

This year Sports Day will take place on the following dates … 

EYFS Sports Day Wednesday 22nd June 2022 9.15 am—10.30am 

Y1,Y2 and Y3 Sports Day Friday 24th June 9.15am-11am 

Y4, Y5 and Y6 Sports Day Friday 24th June 1.30pm—3pm  

This year, we will be welcoming parents and carers to join us for these events.  More information about 

these events will be coming out soon! 

Congratulations to the team who 

played in the first cup game of the  

season. They won against the other 

school 247 runs to 223.  

 

Well done!! 















 
      

 

East Tilbury Primary School Pre-Loved Uniform Shop.  

 

 

   The shop will be open every Tuesday & Friday morning between 
8.30 & 9.15am.  

 

We have the following items in stock at affordable prices: 

School logo jumpers & cardigans £2.50 each 

Plain navy jumpers & cardigans £1.00 each 

Grey School Trousers £1.50 each 

Grey skirts & pinafore dresses £1.50 each 

Summer Dresses £1.50 

Polo T-Shirts £1.00 each 

Boys & Girls smart shirts £1.00 each 

Warm winter coats £3.50-£5.00 each 

St Clere’s Blazers £5.00 each 

Shoes & Plimsolls from £1.00 

PE Shorts and T-shirts £1.00 each 

PE Tracksuits £1.50-£3.00 

 

 

For those parents that cannot get into the shop but are in need of uniform you can 
also drop us a message on office.etp@osborne.coop and we can source the uniform 
you require and get it delivered locally to you or arrange collection at the school 

office. 

All the money raised from the uniform shop is put back into supporting families in 
our local community or into buying resources for the children to use within our 

Well-being hubs or on the playground. 

Please keep us in mind if you have any good quality uniform that your child no longer 
needs that you would be happy to donate.  We would be so grateful for any dona-

tions so that we can keep offering this service to our school community. 

All donations can be dropped into the school reception or handed to a member of 
staff at the gate. 

mailto:office.etp@osborne.coop


 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times 
and locations for our food-
bank centres. Everyone who 
comes to the foodbank for 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Stevens is the EYFS Designated Lead.  

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


